
 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

 
 ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

550 W. 7th Avenue, Ste 1600 

Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 

 

MEMORANDUM 

          TO: Robert Klein, Chair and  
Members of the Board  

DATE:    April 15, 2016 

          FROM: Cynthia Franklin 
Director, ABC Board 

 

RE:    Delegations from December 1st , 
2014 and February 11th, 2015 
Board Meetings 

  

The following matters were on the delegated consent, objections, or protest agendas at the 
December 1st , 2014 and February 11th, 2015 Board Meetings. The board delegated authority to 
the director to issue the licenses once the applicants settled their matters with the local 
governing body, the Fire Marshall, or took other action necessary to get the license issued. I am 
attaching the certified letters (also sent by email when possible) sent individually to each 
applicant reminding them of the matters on which we were waiting and asking them to appear 
and update the board on the status of their application. 
 

1. #5371 Cannery Bay Restaurant – Fire Marshal Objects due to no response  
 

2. #4930 El dorado – Department of Labor Objects 
 

3. #5353 Fairbanks Distilling Company – City of Fairbanks protests until a certificate of 
Occupancy has been issued 
 

4. #5247 Tequila Kitchen Express – Department of Labor Objects 
 

5. #5332 Wings N Things – Municipality of Anchorage protests pending Administrative Site 
Plan Review and approvals from Anchorage fire Department and Building Safety. 
 

6. #5363 Winterlake Lodge – State Fire Marshal objects due to no response 
 

GOVERNOR BILL WALKER 

 



THE STATE 

01ALASKA 
GOVERNOR BILL WALKER 

Ocean Shores, Inc 
OBA Cannery Bay Restaurant 
451 Sterling Highway 
Homer, Alaska 99603 

Re: Cannery Bay Restaurant, license #5371; 

Dear Cannery Bay Restaurant: 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

April 18, 2016 

550 w. 7•h Avenue. Ste 1600 
Anchorage. Alaska 9950 l 

Main: 907.269.0350 
TDD. 907.465.5437 

At the February 11, 2015 meeting of the Alcohol ic Beverage Control Board in Juneau, Alaska, the 
board voted to issue your beverage dispensary tourism license with delegation. This means that your 
license is not ready to issue because you have not received all necessary approvals, but the board was 
anticipating that you are diligently working on removing the obstacles to your license. 

Specifically, the State Fire Marshal lodged an objection to your application because it reported 
receiving no response from you in its effort to get you to meet its requirements. It has now been one 
year and nine weeks since the board delegated this matter and we still have not received approval from 
the Fire Marshal or a removal of its objection. 

Please plan to appear at the ABC board meeting April 26 in Anchorage, Alaska, to explain to the 
board what actions you have taken to get Fire Marshal approval since February 11, 2015. You should 
expect the board to remove the delegation and deny your license if you have taken no action to get the 
objection removed. Thanks for your prompt attention to this critical matter. 

cc: license File 

Sincerely, 

Cynthia Franklin 
Director, ABC Board 
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01ALASKA 
GOVERNOR BILL WALKER 

Mariella Valencia 
DBA El Dorado 
4300 Old Seward Highway, Suite Dl 
Anchorage, Alaska 99503 

Re: El Dorado, license #4930; 

Dear Mariella Valencia: 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

April 18, 2016 

550 W. 7"' Avenue. Ste 1600 
Anchorage. Alaska 99501 

Main 90/ 269.0350 
TDD. 907.465.5437 

At the February 11, 2015 meeting of the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board in Juneau, Alaska, the 
board voted to transfer this restaurant eating place license with delegation. This means that your license 
is not ready to issue because you have not received all necessary approvals, but the board was 
anticipating that you are diligently working on removing the obstacles to your license. 

Specifically, the Department of Labor lodged an objection to your application for reasons which 
it did not disclose to the board. It has now been one year and nine weeks since the board delegated this 
matter and we sti ll have not received approval from the Department of Labor or a removal of its 
objection. 

Please plan to appear at the ABC board meeting April 26 in Anchorage, Alaska, to explain to the 
board what actions you have taken to get Department of Labor approval since February 11, 2015. You 
should expect the board to remove the delegation and deny your license if you have taken no action to 
get the objection removed. Thanks for your prompt attention to this critical matter. 

cc: license File 

Sincerely, 

Cynthia Franklin 
Director, ABC Board 
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01ALASKA 
GOVERNOR BILL WALKER 

Patrick Wayne Levy 
DBA Fairbanks Distilling Company 
410 Cushman Street 
Fairbanks, Alaska 99701 

Re: Fairbanks Distilling Company, License #5353; 

Dear Patrick Wayne Levy: 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

April 18, 2016 

550 W. 7"' Avenue Sle 1600 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 
TDD: 907.465.5437 

At the December 1, 2014 meeting of the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board in Anchorage, Alaska, 
the board voted to issue this new distillery license with delegation. This means that your license is not 
ready to issue because you have not received all necessary approvals, but the board was anticipating 
that you are diligently working on removing the obstacles to your license. 

Specifically, the City of Fairbanks protested your application until a Certificate of Occupancy was 
issued. It has now been one year, four months, and two weeks since the board delegated this matter 
and we sti ll have not received notice from the City of Fairbanks that it has issued a Certificate of 
Occupancy or lifted its protest. 

Please plan to appear at the ABC board meeting April 26 in Anchorage, Alaska, to explain to the 
board what actions you have taken to get the City of Fairbanks protest lifted since December 1, 2014. 
You should expect the board to remove the delegation, uphold the protest and deny your license if you 
cannot demonstrate adequate efforts to get the protest removed. Thanks for your prompt attention to 
this critical matter. 

cc: License File 

Sincerely, 

Cyn ia Franklin 
Director, ABC Board 
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GOVERNOR BILL WALKER 

Serrano's, LLC 
DBA Tequila Kitchen Express 
2514 E. Tudor Road 
Anchorage, Alaska 99507 

Re: Tequila Kitchen Express, License #5247; 

Dear Serrano's, LLC: 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

April 18, 2016 

550 w. 7•h Avenue, Ste 1600 
Anchorage. Alaska 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 
TDD: 907.465.5437 

At the February 11, 2015 meeting of the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board in Juneau, Alaska, the 
board voted to transfer this restaurant eating place license with delegation. This means that your license 
is not ready to issue because you have not received all necessary approvals, but the board was 
anticipating that you are diligently working on removing the obstacles to your license. 

Specifically, the Department of Labor objected to your application for undisclosed reasons. It 
has now been one year and nine weeks since the board delegated this matter and we still have not 
received notice from the Department of Labor that it has lifted its objection. 

Please plan to appear at the ABC board meeting April 26 in Anchorage, Alaska, to explain to the 
board what actions you have taken to get the Department of Labor's objection lifted since February 11, 
2015. You should expect the board to remove the delegation and deny your license if you cannot 
demonstrate adequate efforts to get the objection removed. Thanks for your prompt attention to this 
critical matter. 

cc: License File 

Sincerely, 

L '2-(J____ -r . \f' .c:::::-
Cynthia Franklin 
Director, ABC Board 
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Wings N Things, Inc. 
OBA Wings N Th ings 
701 W. 361

h Avenue, A-17 
Anchorage, Alaska 99503 

Re: Wings N Things, License #5332; 

Dear Wings N Things, Inc.: 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

April 18, 2016 

550 W. 7" Avenue. Ste 1600 
Anchorage. Alaska 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 
TDD· 907.465.5437 

At the December 1, 2014 meeting of the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board in Anchorage, Alaska, 
the board voted to issue this new restaurant eating place license with delegation. This means that your 
license is not ready to issue because you have not received all necessary approvals, but the board was 
anticipating that you are diligently working on removing the obstacles to your license. 

Specifically, the Municipality of Anchorage protested your application pending an administrative 
site plan review and approvals from building safety and the Anchorage Fire Department. It has now 
been one year, four months and two weeks since the board delegated this matter and we still have not 
received notice from the Municipality of Anchorage that it has lifted its protest. 

Please plan to appear at the ABC board meeting April 26, 2016, in Anchorage, Alaska, to explain 
to the board what actions you have taken to get the Municipality of Anchorage's protest lifted since 
February 11, 2015. You should expect the board to remove the delegation, uphold the protest and deny 
your license if you cannot demonstrate adequate efforts to get the protest removed. Thanks for your 
prompt attention to this critical matter. 

cc: License File 

Sincerely, 

4#P2--
Cynthia Franklin 
Director, ABC Board 
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Within the Wild Adventure Company 
OBA Winterlake Lodge 
PO Box 91419 
Anchorage, Alaska 99509 

Re: Winterlake Lodge, License #5363; 

Dear Within the Wild Adventure Company: 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

April 18, 2016 

550 W. 7 th Avenue, Ste 1600 
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 
TDD: 907.465.5437 

At the February 11, 2015 meeting of the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board in Juneau, Alaska, 
the board voted to issue this new outdoor recreational lodge license with delegation. This means that 
your license is not ready to issue because you have not received all necessary approvals, but the board 
was anticipating that you are diligently working on removing the obstacles to your license. 

Specifically, the State Fire Marshal lodged an objection to your application because it reported 
receiving no response from you in its effort to get you to meet its requirements. It has now been one 
year and nine weeks since the board delegated this matter and we still have not received approval from 
t he Fire Marshal or a removal of its objection. 

Please plan to appear at the ABC board meeting April 26, 2016, in Anchorage, Alaska, to explain 
to the board what actions you have taken to get the Fire Marshal objection lifted since February 11, 
2015. You should expect the board to remove the delegation and deny your license if you cannot 
demonstrate adequate efforts to get the protest removed. Thanks for your prompt attention to this 
critical matter. 

cc: License File 

Cynthia Franklin 
Director, ABC Board 


